Village of Coxsackie

Public Hearing Minutes

April 17, 2017


2017-2018 Proposed Tentative Budget


The Public Hearing was called to order by Mayor Mark Evans at 7:00 p.m. Present were Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Joseph Ellis and Trustee Dianne Ringwald.

Mayor Evans then opened the meeting to public comment.
Pat Maxwell asked if the Board has plans in the future to charge people for the amount of water they actually use rather than the current rate structure that involves a minimum. 
Trustee Ellis said that the Board is estimating that the remaining radio read meters can be installed over the next few years rather than the original estimate of 10 years. Once they are installed, the Board will look into developing a structured or tiered rate system. 
Pat Maxwell asked why the Budget shows more money in the Highway Improvement-CHIPS expenditure line item than in the corresponding revenue line item. 
Mayor Evans said that last year the state awarded extra money to the Village due to harsh winter conditions. 
Pat Maxwell asked if the amount in the Budget for the Sidewalks-Contractual line item is to replace the sidewalks on Washington Avenue.
Mayor Evans said that yes, the money in the sidewalk line is for Washington Avenue. 
Pat Maxwell asked what the Buildings-Streetscape Design line item in the Budget is for.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Evans said that that money is set aside in order to put together a design application package for 14 South River Street. This is necessary in order to try and obtain grants for rehabilitation work on the building. The amount of $40,000 was put in the budget based upon a quote to do this type of project received from E-Lann Planning who specializes in this work. 

There were no further public comments made.

A motion to adjourn the Public Hearing was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.


Respectfully submitted, 


Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

